California State University, Long Beach

PARC 2012-2013 Meeting Minutes, Mtg 5
20 Feb 2013

Present: G. Armento, N. Barnes, S. Downey, L. Farmer, K. Freesemann, N. Hansuvadha, I.-H. Khoo, M. Laws, C. Lindsay, C. Nagai, C. Noya, B. Pernet, S. Platt, S. Sayegh, S. Steimetz, X. Su, L. Sundstrom, W. Woelfel (excused: E. Luhr, V. Novack)
Guests: Dr H. Fradella, Chair CRJU; Dr Sue Stanley, Assoc. Dean, CHHS; Dr. Ken Millar, Dean CHHS; Dr. Jennifer Ostergren, Graduate Advisor Communicative Disorders; Dr. Lyn Madding, Chair Communicative Disorders.
1.  Call to order – The meeting was called to order at 205 pm.
2. Approval of agenda – Seiji Steimetz made correction to spelling of his last name. The agenda was approved as amended.

3. Approval of minutes

3.1 The PARC Minutes for Feb 6, 2013 (Posted: BB / Minutes AY 2012-13) were approved with no changes.

4.  Announcements

• composition of PARC steering committee

• all PARC members are in the Beachboard organization

• PARC business is conducted electronically via Beachboard

• next scheduled PARC meeting is 6 Mar 13

5. New business

5.1. Update on 2012-13 reviews. Keith reviewed assignments after handing out an updated assignment form.

6. Program Review Presentations

6.1. Criminal Justice, BA/MS.

Presented by Bruno Pernet and Seiji Steimetz. Pernet briefly reviewed PARC report and recommendations to the department and college (Pernet is also the secretary, and that's why this section of the minutes is low on detail. Sorry!). 

After review of the recommendations, Chair Hank Fradella commented on recommendations to the department. The department has made two new T/TT hires this year, but two FERPing faculty have ended their FERP period, so no net gain. Have worked to prioritize hiring needs with Dean already. Have also been revising Center for Training and Research mission statement, and planning new hire for director of Center. Not sure the Department (or College) can have much influence on recommendation #3 (to work towards developing joint forensics lab with Long Beach law enforcement agencies). Dean agrees, and PARC agrees to remove recommendation 3 from the recommendations to the department.

Dean Millar notes that college working to obtain space for forensics lab in renovated Peterson Hall building. Also notes that funding for internship coordinator now stable, so PARC agrees to remove recommendation 4 from the recommendations to the college.
MSP to accept recommendations as amended to CRJU and CHHS; MSP to approve recommendations to the PARC Council.

6.2. Communicative Disorders, BA.

Presented by Nat Hansuvadha and Sharon Downey. Historically CD undergrad program designed for students to go directly to graduate program; graduate degree was necessary for students to continue on as Speech Language Pathologists. Now a BA is sufficient for a professional Speech Language Pathologist Assistant position. Over 70% of graduating BA students are able to find jobs in this position almost immediately. Recent trends in the program include a shift to competency-based assessment practices, and also bilingual emphasis (one of first such programs in country and state). 

Department programs declared impacted in Fall 2011. Impaction has allowed more control over admissions, and permitted raising of admission standards. PARC report emphasized that transfer students have longer time to graduation than native students. This consequence of no longer having articulation agreements with local community colleges; these were allowed to lapse since students were not getting sufficiently rigorous coursework there. So transfers are probably taking an extra 1-2 semesters to graduate, since need to take some lower-division requirements at CSULB. One other concern expressed in report was that department has no general education classes; perhaps developing such courses should be a priority for the future. External reviewer had suggested they could turn one or two of their courses into GE courses for their own majors. Another concern was that undergraduate advisor has heavy workload, but no reassigned time. Finally, department would like some share of revenue generated from CCPE courses and CD clinic.

After review of recommendations, Assoc. Dean Sue Stanley discussed Dept recommendation #2 ("consider raising the acceptable grades in foundational courses from Cs to Bs"). This has effectively been accomplished, so it was decided to remove recommendation 2 from the recommendations to the department.
There was substantial discussion of Dept recommendation #5, concerning differences in graduation rates between native and transfer students. Because a) it is unclear how the Dept or College could address the problem, and b) it's not clear how important the problem is (since transfer graduation rates are above university averages), Cecile Lindsay suggested striking this recommendation. The PARC council agreed to remove recommendation 5 from the recommendations to the department.

Dean Millar suggested a change in language to Dept recommendation #3 – move the clause "as resources allow" to the beginning of the sentence. All agree. Cecile Lindsay noted that there is no mandate that every program has to offer GE courses; that is a departmental decision. 

Nielan Barnes asked for some clarifications. On p. 3 "priorities for future" paragraph – 3rd line notes that department "recently declared impaction status". Asks to add actual date (Fall 2011) to the report. Later in that paragraph, "…in the near future, department aims to improve the undergraduate program…" Again, in the near future is vague. 

MSP to accept recommendations to Communicative Disorders and College as amended; MSP to approve CD self-study, external review report, and internal review report as amended.

7. The meeting was adjourned at 3:37 pm.


Respectfully submitted,

Bruno Pernet
(these minutes have been approved)

